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Question: 

If a person doesn’t have photo ID what can they use as a form of identification for 

Centrelink? 

 

Answer: 

In order to confirm a person’s identity, the Department requires a claimant to provide an 

acceptable document from each of three categories, one demonstrating the commencement of 

their identity in Australia, and two demonstrating the use of that identity in their day to day 

lives. The Department requests that one of these is a photographic identity document for the 

purpose of comparing the individual with their photo to link that person to the identity that 

they are claiming.  

Where a customer can provide one identity document to meet each of the three categories, but 

cannot provide a photo ID, they may be asked to answer a series of questions using the 

myGov linking application in a face to face interview.  

Where a claimant cannot provide a document from each of the three categories and also 

cannot provide a photographic identity document, the Department conducts an alternative 

identity assessment in a face to face interview. The claimant is asked for information that only 

they would be likely to know, or be able to obtain. The claimant is also asked to provide 

referees who can confirm that they own the identity they are claiming.  

The Department’s identity enrolment processes align with the Attorney General’s 

Department’s ‘National Identity Proofing Guidelines’ (NIPG). 

 

 
 

 


